
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: September 17, 2018 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of Two Medical Response Vehicles (Additions) for the Fire and 
Medical Department (Funded by the Capital General Fund) (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Fire and Medical Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the purchase 
using the Helping Governments Across the Country (HGAC) cooperative contract with 
Professional Sales and Service, L.C., at $423,238.33. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
The Fire & Medical Department is requesting City Council approval for the purchase of two 
4-Person Medical Response Units (MR).   
 
This purchase is for the implementation of a new response model that was created to 
improve efficiencies relating to calls for service, and compliance with standards set by 
National Fire Protection Association (NFPA).  The fire stations that receive high call 
volumes will implement MR.  The MR will be adaptable to respond to medical, lower level 
and sometimes non-emergency calls.  In-turn this will keep frontline apparatus available for 
higher-level emergency calls.  Utilizing the MR will also reduce wear and tear and extend 
the life cycle replacement of the larger, much more expensive frontline apparatus. 
 
The proposed MR will be F-550 Ford 4x2 Crew Cab chassis.  A custom rescue/medical 
body will be mounted to the chassis.  This design is one of a kind for the industry. The 
following is a short overview of its configuration:  firefighting tools mounted in each 
compartment, provisions for four self-contained breathing apparatus (SCBA’s), firefighting 
gear storage, rear storage with a sliding tool tray, total code three light package with 
Opticom, all sides scene lighting, total up-to-date communications package, and 90-day 
maximum build time through HGAC cooperative contract. 
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Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2019037 
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  HGAC/AM-10-16/Product Code KA01-KA13-KE09  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  8/17/2018 to 11/1/2018 
Funding Source:  Capital General Fund  
 

 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

Quantity Two - 2019 Horton LDR-120 Custom Rescues on 2019, Ford F-
550 Crew Cab 4X2 Chassis  
 
Base ($195,853.00/each)  $391,706.00 
8.05% Sales Tax $31,532.33 
Total (Two 4-Person Medical Response Units) $423,238.33 

 

 


